

BCHS MINUTES from Tuesday, Sept 11th, 2018

Attendance: Christine Birt, Diane Basel, Robyn Rubenstein, Carol Fuller, Kathleen Blake, Jenny Quinn, Katy Jorgensen, Deborah Nustad, Diane Nemcek, Rong Liu, Lynn Krutz, Laurie Pasternak, Holly Milton, Maria Patterson, & Mary Whitfield

Call to Order @ 9:39am

- Welcome & Introductions
- The first meeting got started a little later than usual because of the new security policy at the front desk. Next month will be faster as our info will be saved in the BC database.

Officer's Reports

President's Report - Jenny Quinn

jennyq34@gmail.co

- Thank you to Julie Coombs and Maggie Coraggio for both the Teacher back to school breakfast on 8/31 as well as teacher treats on 9/7.
- PTO Membership, as of 2 weeks ago, had 175 members, which is normal. We had PTO tables at both registration days as well as both PIN nights.
- Problems with My School Anywhere, but when working one mass email will be sent out thanking those who joined and another to those requesting that they join. WHMS's MSA is working? Add twitter and Facebook to MSA page.

Secretary's Report - Mary Whitfield

maryewhit@gmail.com

• May 2018 minutes were emailed to board members on June 18st. Diane Nemcek move to approve the minutes and Laurie Pasternak seconded the motion. All were in favor of approving May minutes.

Treasurer's Report - Holly Milton

hollymilton@sbcglobal.net

- Proposed budget and actual budget presented. See attached budget:
- Service grants were not funded last year but they will this year!! Diane Nemcek will form Grant committee. More info next month.

Class Representatives

Freshman Reps - Robyn Rubenstein, rrubenstein4@gmail.com & Renee Schultz,

schultzrj22@yahoo.com

• Freshman Reps are in charge of taking notes at the Principal chats. No chat dates have been set for the fall as of 9/11.

Sophomore Reps - Diane Basil, ddbasel@gmail.com & Katy Jorgensen,

Katyjorgensen@yahoo.com

- Sophomore reps are in charge of food at Teacher Conferences.
- First conferences are Oct. 4th. A sign up genius will go out asking for donations and the Key club will be contacted to volunteer to distribute.

Junior Reps - Lynn Krutz, lynnkrutz@gmail.com &Laurie Pasternak,

pasternaks@Yahoo.com

- Junior reps are in charge of the Post Prom.
- The first meeting will be held in mid October. Most committee positions have been filled. New fundraiser will be a BC holiday ornament.

Senior Reps - Deborah Nustad, nustad@execpc.com & Rong Liu,

Ron665522@gmail.com

- Senior Reps are in charge of Project Graduation.
- Change name as lots of kids don't know that this is a party on the night of graduation. June 9th is graduation and the party will once again be at the Elite Club on Burleigh.
- China Lights tickets are on sale as a fundraiser. Please contact either Deborah or Rong for tickets.

Committee Reports

Staff Appreciation - Julie Coombs, jcoombsklb@gmail.com & Maggie Coraggio,

maggie.coraggio@gmail.com

• Julie and Maggie met with Principal Greutzmacher over the summer and all dates are set for the year.

Fundraising - Beth Kumer, <u>bethkumer@me.com</u> Christine Daugherty, <u>chrisnoelle55@gmail.com</u> & Kathleen Blake, k8blake@aol.com

- Spirit Rock is up and running strong. Please sign up to paint rock on sign up genius.......
- Sign up with Shoperoo, Amazon Smile, or the easiest fundraiser is to just JOIN THE PTO!!

New Business

- Update EEF criteria for the PTO scholarship. Recipient's family should be a member of the PTO. Other criteria will stay the same. Applause and Booster Club require recipient to be a member.
- Copier volunteers needed. Please contact Rong Liu, Ron665522@gmail.com, or Katy Jorgensen, Katyjorgensen@yahoo.com
- Parent Network Update from Robyn Rubenstein. The first event is "Helping our kids navigate the strong pull of technology" on Sept. 25 from 6:30-7:30 with Dr. Michael Mazius. Please also keep Oct 16th open to see the movie "Screenagers" at BCHS at 6:30pm.
- The EEF is moving the Ladies Night fundraiser to Thurs. Nov. 29th at the Western Racquet Club. Money raised will go to the Nature Center. Every child in the Elmbrook Schools is touched by the Nature Center.

Announcements -

• Next PTO Meetings will be Tuesday, October 9th at 9:30am. Meeting adjournment at 10:39am.

Thank you for coming and contributing to the BCHS PTO.

Please join us now for more fun and off the record discussions at Panera.